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C O N T I N U E D  P U B L I C  H E A R I N G  M E M O R A N D U M  

 
DATE:   November 7, 2014 

MEETING DATE:  November 10, 2014 

TO:   Land Use Committee of the Board of Aldermen 

FROM:   James Freas, Acting Director of Planning and Development  
   Alexandra Ananth, Chief Planner for Current Planning 
   Daniel Sexton, Senior Planner  

CC:   Petitioner 
 
In response to questions raised at the Land Use Committee public hearings, and/or staff technical 
reviews, the Planning Department is providing the following information for the upcoming public 
hearing/working session. This information is supplemental to staff analysis previously provided.   

PETITION #102-06 (11) and #102-06 (12)                Kesseler Woods 

Request to amend the existing special permit via Board Order #102-06(9) for the Kesseler Woods 
Residential Development project and waivers for deviations from certain design and dimensional 
controls. Request to amend Ordinance Z-37, which adopted a change of zoning from Single Residence 
3 to Multi-Residence 3, to account for the modified Kesseler Woods project proposal.  

The Land Use Committee (Committee) held public hearings on September 23, 2014 and October 28, 
2014, which were held open so that the petitioner could respond to questions/concerns that were 
raised in the Planning Department Memorandum and at the public hearing by the Committee and 
members of the public. The petitioner submitted a packet of information on November 6, 2014 in 
response to questions/concerns that were raised. Overall, the Planning Department finds the 
petitioner’s responses are complete, and provides the following comments.  

Conservation Concerns 

The petitioner has indicated that the filing of a Request for Determination of Applicability and an 
Abbreviated Notice of Resource Area Delineation with the Conservation Commission will not be 
completed prior to the continued public hearing. The petitioner is confident that the Conservation 
Commission’s review and, if necessary, their approval of this project can be accomplished prior to 
the issuance of any building or utility connection permits. The Conservation Commission’s review is 
not expected to materially impact the proposed site plan. The Planning Department encourages the 
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petitioner to briefly explain what steps are being taken to prevent adverse impacts within the site’s 
sensitive habitats, especially the wetlands and wetland buffer zone.  

Should the Committee chose to approve this project, the Department recommends a condition that 
prior to the issuance of any building or utility connection permits, the petitioner must file applications 
and information necessary for the Conservation Commission to review and, if necessary, approve the 
aforementioned applications.    

Water Main and Sanitary Sewer Connections 

The petitioner has submitted revised plans and details for the water main extension and sanitary 
sewer connection, which addresses previous concerns raised by the Engineering and Utility Divisions. 
While these departments have not had an opportunity to fully vet these revised plans and details, 
they are supportive of the revised layouts. As such, the Planning Department recommends two 
conditions requiring that prior to issuance of any utility connection permit, the petitioner shall submit 
plans and details with the final locations of the proposed water main extension and sanitary sewer 
connections, consistent with the City’s Construction Standards and Specifications, to the City 
Engineer and the Director of Utilities for review and approval. 

Diversity of Units 

The petitioner has provided revised floor plans that redistribute affordable units throughout the 
building. As proposed, the petitioner will provide two affordable units (one one-bedroom and one 
two-bedroom) on the third floor, four affordable units (four two-bedrooms) on the second floor, and 
six affordable units (two one-bedroom and four two-bedrooms) on the first floor. Based on the 
reconfiguration of the affordable units the petitioner is still providing 12 affordable units; however, 
the affordable unit composition now consists of three one-bedroom and nine two-bedroom units. 
While the petitioner was not able to significantly diminish the unit size disparity due to the structural 
design of the building and the unit types; the petitioner has dispersed the affordable units on all 
three floors, within both wings of the building, and providing both front and rear facing. The 
petitioner is also committed to providing the same level of finishes in both the affordable and market 
rate units, so one will not be distinguishable from the other.  

The Planning Department is supportive of the petitioner’s efforts to redistribute the affordable units 
and reduce the disparities between affordable and market rate units. The Planning Department 
recommends a condition stipulating that the petitioner shall maintain the size and location of the 
affordable units as shown on the revised floor plans. 

Peer Review of Entrance Drive and Crosswalk Location and Sight Distance 

At the request of the Committee, the City engaged McMahon Associates to conduct a peer review of 
the stopping sight distance for the proposed entrance drive and the sight lines for the proposed 
pedestrian crosswalk to the east of the entrance driveway on LaGrange Street. The petitioner’s 
transportation consultant, MDM Transportation Associates (MDM), described and laid out the latest 
stopping sight distance and sight lines on the revised Layout and Materials Plan, dated October 24, 
2014, and Supplemental Sight Line Assessment, dated November 3, 2014. The peer review did not 
raise any concerns with the proposed location or design of the entrance drive or crosswalk 
(ATTACHMENT A). The peer review did, however, recommend that the petitioner maintain any 
landscaping within the sight triangles at a maximum height of two feet to ensure safe access and to 
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install, at a minimum, the appropriate signage and pavement markings to ensure the safety of 
pedestrians.  

The Planning Department and Transportation Division recommend a condition that the petitioner 
shall maintain and periodically trim the landscaping and adjacent vegetation along the southeast 
property line in order to maintain adequate stopping sight distance and sight lines for pedestrian and 
vehicular movements.  

Mitigation and Public Benefits Package 

The petitioner, in coordination with various City Departments, has assembled a mitigation and public 
benefits package that includes funds or payments for the following four aspects of the project: 

 Inflow and Infiltration 

The Planning Department and the Department of Public Works believe that inflow and 
infiltration (“I&I”) is a significant issue for the City and the State, and that requesting sufficient 
mitigation is important regardless of what has been approved in the past, particularly in the 
subject area which has known sewer constraints and capacity issues. After reviewing 
supplemental documentation provided by the petitioner, consisting of the sewerage flow of 
another development in the petitioner’s portfolio, the City and petitioner have arrived at an 
equitable approach for handling I&I mitigation. The proposed mitigation approach is as follows 
and will be solidified in a contractual agreement between the petitioner and the City: 

o First Payment. The petitioner shall make an initial I&I mitigation payment prior to the 
issuance of any utility connection permit for the sanitary sewer that is 50% (or 
approximately $143,236.5) of the total I&I mitigation payment of $286,473, which was 
calculated by taking 60.9 gallons per bedroom per day x 140 bedrooms x $8.40/gallon x a 
ratio of 4:1.  

o Second Payment. Once 95% occupancy of the multi-family residential structure is 
achieved, which shall be confirmed by the necessary documentation submitted to the 
City’s Law Department for review, or two (2) years following the issuance of the final 
Certificate of Occupancy, whichever comes first, the petitioner shall make a second “True-
Up” payment for I&I mitigation. This True-Up payment shall be calculated by calculating 
the actual flow from the structure for one month and be applied to 140 bedrooms x 
$8.40/gallon x a ratio of 4:1. If the petitioner is unable to attain 95% occupancy of the 
structure before two (2) years, the second payment shall be prorated to reflect 95% 
occupancy.  

The City’s Law Department, Planning Department, and Department of Public Works supports 
this approach to handling the I&I mitigation payment for this project.  

 Public Foot Path 

The petitioner has agreed to contribute $75,000 toward the planning, design, and maintenance 
of a public foot path, as agreed upon in the Easement Agreement. 

 Tree Preservation Ordinance 

The petitioner has proposed to seek a waiver under the City’s Tree Preservation Ordinance to 
reduce the payment in-lieu fee to the Tree Replacement Fund for the 2006 amount agreed upon 
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of $261,928. The Planning Department agrees with this approach considering the amount of 
existing and proposed landscaping and the topographical challenges of the site. 

 Roadway and Safety Improvements 

The petitioner is willing to contribute up to $340,000 to fund and/or construct the roadway and 
safety improvements in the area of the project. These improvements will consist of roadway 
and safety upgrades at the intersection of Corey/LaGrange/Vine Streets, accessibility 
improvements at the intersection of LaGrange Street and Broadlawn Park, and the creation of a 
pedestrian crosswalk with pedestrian signalization and sidewalk connection on LaGrange Street. 
While the Transportation Division has not had an opportunity to fully vet these improvements, 
they are supportive of the improvements. The Planning Department believes these 
improvements are a public benefit to the City that will enhance the safety of pedestrian and 
vehicular movements for residents of the project and the surrounding neighborhood. 

Blasting Conditions/Blasting Plan 

At the request of the Town of Brookline abutters, the petitioner is committed to the language from 
Condition #12 of the previously authorized special permit via Board Order #102-06(9), issued to 
Cornerstone Corp., as it relates to the remediation of groundwater flow alterations that may arise 
due to blasting. To reflect this commitment, the petitioner has supplemented the scope of the pre-
blast survey criteria contained in the draft Blasting Plan to include testing for whether the Rangeley 
Road abutter’s basements have pre-existing conditions of groundwater infiltration.   

Planning and Development Board 

On November 3, 2014, the City’s Planning and Development Board (Planning Board) reviewed the 
petitioner’s request for an amendment to the zone change previously approved under Board Order 
#102-06(9), which authorized a zone change from Single Residence 3 to Multi-Residence 3. After 
hearing the petitioner’s presentation and much discussion, the Planning Board took one vote to 
maintain the zoning of the parcel in the existing Single Residence 3 zoning district. The motion failed 
to carry with a vote of 3-3 (ATTACHMENT B). The Planning Board then agreed to discuss the project 
further at a meeting scheduled for November 12, 2014. If the Planning Board does not meet again or 
send a subsequent vote, the failed vote will constitute a recommendation to the Board.  

Recommendation 

The Planning Department believes that the petitioner has addressed all outstanding issues and, 
therefore, recommends approval with conditions. A copy of the draft board order for this special 
permit amendment request will be provided by the Law Department in your Friday packet, and is not 
attached to this memorandum. As reference, a copy of the previously approved Board Order #102-
06(9) has been provided with this memorandum (ATTACHMENT C).  
 
ATTACHMENTS 
ATTACHMENT A – Peer Review Supplemental Review, dated November 5, 2014 
ATTACHMENT B – Planning and Development Board Decision, dated November 7, 2014 
ATTACHMENT C – Board Order #102-06(9), dated November 17, 2008 
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Daniel Sexton 

Senior Planner 

City of Newton  

1000 Commonwealth Ave. 

Newton, MA 02459 

 

RE: Kesseler Woods Supplemental Review    

Newton, Massachusetts 

 

Dear Mr. Sexton: 

McMahon has completed a review of the Supplemental Sight Line Assessment dated November 

3, 2014 which was prepared by MDM Transportation Consultants, Inc. as part of the Kesseler 

Woods Residential Development in Newton, MA. The Supplemental Sight Line Assessment 

evaluated the available sight lines for the proposed site driveway and the proposed crosswalk 

to be constructed as part of the Kesseler Woods Residential Development.  McMahon offers the 

following comments and suggestions after reviewing this document and its attachments. 

Driveway Sight Line Evaluation 

Available sight lines for the proposed site driveway were evaluated as part of the supplemental 

review.  The memorandum provided a description and a profile depiction of the available sight 

lines with respect to the proposed site driveway.  Both stopping sight distance (SSD) and 

intersection sight distance (ISD) were evaluated.  Calculations of the SSD (minimum) and ISD 

(recommended) were reviewed and were completed utilizing industry standards.   

Based on a review of the SSD analysis, the location of the proposed site driveway is expected to 

meet the minimum required stopping sight distance for the 85th percentile speeds as defined by 

AASHTO.  Therefore, vehicles traveling along Lagrange Street in both directions are expected to 

be able to anticipate and avoid collisions with vehicles entering and exiting the proposed project 

site driveway.   

The intersection sight distance analysis provided as part of the supplemental review included 

ISD calculations, depiction of the ISD triangles, and a profile depicting the existing and 

proposed grade along the sight lines. Based on this analysis, the available sight distance looking 

to the northeast (left) on Lagrange Street exceeds the recommended ISD for the recorded 85th 

percentile speed.  The available sight distance looking to the southwest (right) on Lagrange 

Street is currently limited by the existing grade of the project property.  However, if the 

property is re-graded as shown in Figure 3 of the memorandum, the available sight distance for 
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the proposed site driveway should meet the recommended ISD for the 85th percentile vehicle 

speed traveling in the eastbound direction.   

All measurements and calculations shown within the analysis assumed the clearing of on-site 

vegetation and proper re-grading along Lagrange Street.  In order to maintain these proposed 

sight lines, it is recommended that all new landscaping be maintained to a maximum height of 2 

feet within the documented sight triangles.  McMahon would suggest the inclusion of a 

condition reflecting the maintenance of the landscaping within sight lines to ensure safe access 

in the future.   

Crosswalk Sight Line Evaluation 

The project proposes to construct a new crosswalk across Lagrange Street just east of the 

proposed site driveway.  Available sight lines for this proposed crosswalk were also evaluated 

as part of the supplemental analysis completed by MDM.  Based on a review of the MDM 

analysis, the available sightlines are shown to exceed the minimum SSD for vehicles traveling at 

the calculated 85th percentile speeds in both the eastbound and westbound directions.  

Therefore, it is expected that the vehicles traveling along Lagrange Street will be able to see 

pedestrians crossing at this location and be able to stop safely.   

In order to ensure the safety of pedestrians at the proposed crosswalk, appropriate signage and 

pavement markings should be implemented.  The signage depicted in Figure 2 of the 

Supplemental Sight Distance Assessment should be implemented as the minimum 

recommended for the proposed crosswalk.   

If you have any questions about any of the material presented in this letter, please do not 

hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Erin Pacileo, P.E. 

Project Manager 

 



 

CITY OF NEWTON 

Planning and Development Board  
 

November 7, 2014 
 

The Honorable Marc Laredo 
Chair, Land Use Committee 
Members, Land Use Committee 
City of Newton 
1000 Commonwealth Avenue 
Newton, MA 02459 
 

Dear Alderman Laredo and Members of the Land Use Committee: 
 
On November 3, 2014, the Planning and Development Board held a 
public hearing relative the following item pertaining to the rezoning 
of the Kesseler Woods project: 

 Petition #102-06(11), CHESTNUT HILL REALTY DEVELOPMENT, 
LLC./KESSELER DEVELOPMENT, LLC., to amend Ordinance Z-37, dated 
November 17, 2008, which adopted a change of zone from SINGLE 
RESIDENCE 3 to MULTI RESIDENCE 3 conditional upon the exercise of 
Special Permit #102-06(9), for a parcel of land located on LaGrange 
Street, Ward 8, identified as Section 82, Block 37, Lot 95, and shown as 
Lot H-1 on a Subdivision Plan of Land in Newton MA, “Toomey-
Munson & Associates, Inc.,” dated April 28, 2004, recorded with the 
Middlesex South County Registry of Deeds in Plan Book 2005, page 
102. 

The Board had seven voting members during the hearing, though 
one member left before the Board entertained any motions.  The 
Petitioner presented its case; the Board asked multiple questions 
and several members of the public offered input. 
 
As a preliminary matter, the Board raised a question, unanswered to 
its satisfaction, over whether any additional input from the Board or 
the City for that matter, was required since the request before the 
Board was technically an amendment of special permit.  Since the 
Board had already recommended approval of the zoning change in 
connection with the original special permit application, there was 
some question whether additional Board input was required.   
 

    

 
 
 
 
 

Setti D. Warren 
Mayor 

 
 

James Freas 
Acting Director 

Planning & Development 
 
 
 
 

Members 
 

Scott Wolf, Chair 
Roger Wyner, Vice Chair 

James Freas, ex officio 
Tabetha McCartney 

Peter Doeringer 
Jonathan Yeo 

John Gelcich, Alternate 
Vacant, CPC Liaison 

 
 
 
 

1000 Commonwealth Ave. 
Newton, MA 02459 

T 617/796-1120 
F 617/796-1142 

 
www.newtonma.gov 

dsexton
Typewritten Text
Attachment B



The Board further raised a technical question about whether the public hearing notice, namely 
to recommend the Ordinance Z-37 amendment conditional upon the exercise of Special Permit 
#102-06(9) was proper, since the exercise of the special permit, if approved by the Board of 
Aldermen, would be Special Permit #102-06(12).  
 
One slice of debate among the Board centered on the 2007 Newton Comprehensive Plan and its 
thrust towards locating multi-unit development near village centers combined with the desire 
to maintain neighborhood character by keeping zoning consistent therein.  Other members 
expressed the opinion that the City negotiated multi-family housing for this parcel and this is 
likely the best, least intrusive use of the land.  Still others suggested that the existence of any 
special permit is now an accident of history that survives only because of the state permit 
extension act. 
 
Some members of the Board were inclined to recommend adoption of the permit only upon 
conditions contained in the original 2006 recommendation, plus, to the extent not made 
expressly clear, the following:  1. equality of affordable units in size, location, and finish; 2. a 
strong preference for the affordable housing to be relocated to a more suitable site with better 
transportation options; 3. more comprehensive traffic planning; 4. mitigation of drainage and 
structural effects on abutters, even though they are Brookline residents.  There was also a 
strong feeling that if the City did not, through zoning and the special permit process, approve 
this project, then the likely result would be a development that would be more detrimental to 
the City than the one currently before it. 
 
The Chair brought a motion to the Board to recommend that the zoning amendment NOT be 
approved.  The motion failed on a tie vote, with 3 in favor of and 3 opposing the motion, and 
due to the late hour, the Board agreed to hold the item until another hearing could be 
scheduled. 
 
Respectfully submitted on behalf of the Planning and Development Board, 
 

 
Scott Wolf 
Chair 
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